
City of Placerville 
MEMORANDUM 

 
 

DATE: February 18, 2009 
 
TO:  City Council 
 
FROM: Steve Calfee, Community Development Director 
 
SUBJECT: Entitlement and Permit Extension 
          
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1. Introduce an Ordinance granting a one-year time extension for valid 

entitlements, plan checks and construction permits authorized under Title 
10 and Title 4 of the City Code, respectively. 

 
2. Waive the first reading of said Ordinance.   
 
DISCUSSION 
 
Recently, the City Council was presented a mid-year budget report by the City 
Finance Director.  During his report, it was clear that the downturn in the 
national and state economies is having a negative effect on our local economy.  
While the Community Development Department expects to realize its budget 
revenue forecast for fiscal year 2008/2009, it’s clear that an economic slow down 
is affecting the number of projects normally realized in any given year.  Further, 
projects ranging from simple subdivisions to tenant improvements to home 
additions which require lending institution involvement are moving at a slower 
pace through the private sector.  Staff believes that the primary reason for this is 
related to lending institution precautions and check points resulting from the 
imposition of recent Congressional reforms.   
 
In light of the economy in general, a number of communities, not only in 
California but throughout the United States, are searching for ways to ease the 
“pain” on the development community.  Some jurisdictions provide fee deferrals 
(as Placerville does), some allow for the payment of fees in installments and 
actually some jurisdictions are reducing their development fees.  Additionally, a 
number of jurisdictions are allowing more time for individuals and developers to 
accomplish their projects.  In other words, granting automatic time extensions for 
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valid (unexpired) projects.  The benefit of granting automatic time extensions 
allows individuals greater flexibility to seek competitive financing, more time to 
introduce their projects into a broader market timeframe, and to do so without 
the bureaucratic interference of seeking time extensions which may, or may not, 
be granted.  The benefit to the local jurisdiction is that time extensions are 
automatic and that staff resources are not expended to process said extensions.   
 
There are two sections of the City Code that relate to time for which projects are 
valid.  These include Title 4 for construction plan check and permitting, and Title 
10 for subdivision maps, parcel maps, site plan reviews, variances and 
conditional use permits.  Typically, a construction plan check and permit remain 
valid for one year before they automatically expire.  Subdivision and parcel maps 
are typically valid for a two-year period (with some exceptions), site plan 
reviews for 18 months, and conditional use permits and variances are valid for 
one year.  With respect to maps, last fall, the Senate adopted SB 1185 which 
granted a one-year extension to maps that fall under the regulation of the 
Subdivision Map Act. 
 
In light of the economic climate, it seems appropriate for the City of Placerville to 
seek ways to acknowledge these difficult times affecting the development 
community and ways to grant reasonable concessions in the processing and 
construction of their projects.  The granting of automatic extensions for the menu 
of projects listed above will actually reduce the staff work load in the short term.   
 
 
Prepared by:      Reviewed by: 
 
_________________________   _________________________ 
Steve Calfee      John Driscoll 
Community Development Director  City Manager/City Attorney       
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